
Meeting Minutes 
Jimmy Davis Park Partnership Advisory Board 

Minutes of Meeting 
December 11, 2024 

Jimmy Davis Park Complex 
 

 
 
Attendees:   Annie Bishop, Gwendolyn Brundage, Patricia Hurt, and Janie Reid 
 
Staff:   Tweedy Victor Parham  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Janie B. Reid at 5:00 PM 
 
There was a motion by Gwendolyn Brundage to adopt the minutes as presented.  Annie 
Bishop seconded the motion. There was no discussion, therefore the minutes were 
adopted unanimously. 
 
Discussion: 
Chairperson Reid stated that she had a conversation with County Manager Paul Van 
Haute and he stated that “they (BOC) were working the three-year plan as presented to 
them by the Jimmy Davis Partnership Advisory Board.” There were no questions. 
 
Staff Updates: 
Mr. Parham reported that all was going well.  He stated that he had several people ask 
about the fence being locked at times and that it should be open and accessible to the 
public, and he answered them by saying that “the commissioners are working on it.” 
 
The committee then reviewed the plan line by line to see if any action had been taken or 
if additions or deletions needed to be made. After discussion, we decided to ask the 
commissioners to allocate funding immediately to purchase seating for the pavilion and 
tables and chairs for the inside.  We also would like to purchase some board games and 
a television for the building.  Additionally, we request that the commissioners do an RFP 
for summer enrichment activities for the youth in the area to begin immediately once 
school is out for the summer.   
 
Chairperson Reid reminded the members that their next report to the commissioners is 
scheduled for Tuesday, December 17, 2024. 
 
Other matters from the floor 
No discussion. 
 
Next meeting date: 
March 12, 2025 
 
 

 
 
Respectfully, 

Janie B. Reid 


